
 
 
 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION IX 

Underground Storage Tank Program Office 
    75 Hawthorne Street 

 San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
 

   
IN REPLY REFER TO WEST-8 
AND SITE #DUV-002 
Certified Mail: Z 745 799 731 

 
 
Mr. Michael Verschelden, P. E. 
Department of Health and Human Services 
Division of Facilities and Environmental Engineering 
Engineering Services-Dallas 
1301 Young Street, Room 1071 
Dallas, Texas   75202-5433 
 
Dear Mr. Verschelden: 
 

The U. S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has received the analytical results 
from the 1998 groundwater sampling event of the monitoring wells MW-1A and MW-1B, 
performed by Converse Consultants at the Indian Health Service (IHS) hospital, located in 
Owyhee, Nevada on land of the Duck Valley Shoshone Paiute Tribe.  The analytical results 
indicate that continued natural attenuation is taking place, which has brought groundwater 
contaminants to below action levels.  
 

The information submitted has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this site, 
where one underground storage tank (UST) was removed on October 16, 1991.  This site does 
not appear to pose a current threat to human health and the environment.  EPA is not requiring 
further action at this time. 
 

Please call Walt Guggenheimer at (415) 744-2094, if you have questions or need 
more information. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Chief 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
Enclosure 
 
 
 
cc: Steven D. Tibbitt, Bureau of Indian Affairs 

John Krause, Bureau of Indian Affairs 



. Barthoud Arbenz, Indian Health Service 
Marcia Phillips, Duck Valley Shoshone Paiute Tribe 

 ATTACHMENT: LIST OF CONTACTS 
 

 
 
 
Steven D. Tibbitt, Superintendent 
Bureau of Indian Affairs  
Eastern Nevada Agency 
P. O. Box 5400 
Elko, NV  89802      (702)738­0569 
 
John Krause 
Environmental Quality 
Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Phoenix Area 
P. O. Box 10 
Phoenix, AZ  85001      (602)379­6750 
 
Barthoud Arbenz 
IHS Facility Manager 
P. O. Box 212 
Owyhee, NV 89832      (702) 757­2415 
 
Marcia Phillips 
Environmental Manager 
Duck Valley Shoshone Paiute Tribe 
P. O. Box 219 
Owyhee, NV  89832­0219     (702)757­3211 
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